
 

¶Hephzibah Childrenôs Home  

¶Following worship  

until 3 PM  

¶Sign Up on blue sheets  

during worship   

Please join us for a wonderful afternoon of 

food, fun & fellowship.   

Contact Denise Fritze at dfritze@msn.com or 

478-747-6882 to assist with games or if you 

have questions.  

 Dress is casual for worship that day. 
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 CONGREGATIONAL  MEETING  

 As many of you have heard, they church is moving to a different schedule for 

Sunday mornings.  As part of this change, the Music Ministry has decided to make music 

more accessible for our younger members.  Many of our youth participate in sports or 

other extra-curricular activities after school, making it difficult to participate in church 

music.  So, we will be offering a Music Connection during the 9:00 am Connection hour, 

instead of the traditional Childrenôs Choir.  Music Connection is for every member of the 

Youth Group, including those in grades 3 and 4 and right on up.  It will be a short time of 

singing Praise choruses, composing, and perhaps adding some artwork that visually dem-

onstrates the text.  It is a time to be creative and imaginative, and see how to glorify God 

through art and music. 

 Our new intern is Savana Cameron, whom you may have already seen singing 

soprano in the Chancel choir.  She is a Wesleyan music major, with particular interest in 

developing musical skills in youth.  She worked with the Otis Redding Music Camp and 

the Childrenôs Choir College this summer, plays guitar and composes.  She will be lead-

ing our youth in their Music Connection, so bring your imagination and creative ideas.  

We look forward to hearing you musical offering in our Sunday worship services. 

    Thanks, 

    Sandy 

VOLUME 20  NUMBER SEPTEMBER 2016 

Join us September 18th  

The Session has called a congregational meeting for Sunday, September 11, 2016  

following the worship service for two purposes:  (1)  to hear the report of the nominating 

committee and elect a slate of officers for the class of 2018, and (2) to have the annual 

meeting of the corporation of Northminster Presbyterian Church, Inc.  

MUSIC ñNOTESò 

A  newsletter  for  members,  visitors,  and friends of Northminster Presbyterian Church 

serving others in Christ é making disciples é growing in faith together 



 

Thanks for your continued support 

for the Good Samaritan Offering.  

This money is used to help those in 

need, members and non-members 

alike. 

Your contributions to this fund 

made it possible for us to assist a 

lady & her family living in a MHA 

apartment that was found to have 

mold.  They were moved to a motel 

and then to another apartment.  

Several churches and agencies 

helped us pay this familyôs rent in 

helping this family.  

Thank you for your generosity! 
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NEWS FROM  THE  STEWARDSHIP  & F INANCE  

SEPTEMBER 

 LUNCH BUNCH 

The Yoga  group will 

meet September 11th, 

18th, and 25th in the 

Community Room. 

SEPTEMBER  YOGA  

The Lunch Bunch is a Dutch treat 

group that gets together on the first 

Tuesday of the month.  The group is 

open to anyone who likes to eat out 

and have fellowship time with mem-

bers and friends of the church. 

The Lunch Bunch will meet  Tues-

day, September  6th at Carrabbas  at  

12:30 PM.  

GOOD SAM   

I am very pleased to report that Jeanne Roddenberry has very graciously agreed to serve 

as Chairperson of the 2017 Stewardship campaign for Northminster.  I look forward to 

her genuine love for Christ and our church as well as her enthusiasm leading this effort 

to financially support the important missions we pursue within and outside Northmin-

ster. Allow me to say "thank you" once again to the good folks of NPC for your gener-

osity as we work together as disciples in His name.  

 

 If you have  any questions I can assist you with contact me, Ricky Smith at 

rcsjr327@gmail.com or (478) 718-1019.  

CE and the Youth Advisory 

Board (YAB) are exploring op-

portunities for Northminster 

Youth to be involved in joint ac-

tivities with other church youth 

groups.  Stay tunedé  

 

Have questions?     

Call Jeff Denny, 477-9342  

WHAT  ABOUT  THE  

YOUTH  GROUP? 

Autumn is fast approaching. The kids are back in school and football games have al-

ready begun.   With autumn, we also begin the annual stewardship campaign.  Why is it 

in the fall? It is mostly for practical reasons.  The session and committee chairs are plan-

ning their budgets for next year and need an estimate of what donations will be for the 

year. 

Stewardship, however, is a yearlong process.   We give to the church throughout the 

year. We think about it every time that collection plate gets passed down our row.   Do I 

have something to give today?   That is the question that passes through our minds.  Do 

I have something to give today?   Usually the real answer is yes; yes there is always 

something to give!   But in reality, often we do not give every day.  Why not? Practical 

reasons again- paycheck hasnôt come yet, pledge is already up to date, fear that I wonôt 

have enough for my own needs, I forgot my envelopes, too many other bills to pay, not 

enough timeé the excuses come easily.   So why do we give at all? 

 

God gives us the reasons, and they too are plentiful.  Giving is our response to the  

generosity that we have received from God.  He gives us life, forgiveness, love and a  

Savior. We give Him back time, love, worship, service and riches.  We are to give of 

ourselves and the resources that we have, we are to give fearlessly and freely and not 

with an attitude of scarcity.  Jesus said, ñpay the measure you get, and still more will be 

given you.  For to those who have, more will be given to youò Mark 4:24.  And giving 

brings us joy.  The paradox of óthe more you give the more you getô is so very true. 

 

Look for a letter from me in late September asking for your fearless generosity.  In the 

meantime, pray for Godôs guidance about what you can do to support Northminster over 

the coming year.  I look forward to hearing from you this stewardship season.   I am 

always available for questions by email or phone.  I donôt have all the answers by a long 

shot, but I will do my best!   What I do know is that God calls us to live generously and 

not fearfully.   I hope that this season will bring us a little closer to that goal! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

 

 Jeanne Roddenberry 

 Stewardship Campaign Chair 

 Jerodden93@gmail.com 

Now to him who by the power at work within us 

is able to accomplish abundantly far more than 

all we can ask or imagine, to him be glory in 

the church and in Christ Jesus to all genera-

tions, forever and ever, Amen. Ephesians 

3:20- 21 

mailto:rcsjr327@gmail.com


 

Lillian Swicord 
Judith Herndon 
Jimmy Scales 
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Whatôs new with  

Christian  

Education?  

 

Join us in the Fellowship Hall on Sep-

tember 11th at 9:00 a.m. for the Con-

nections Kickoff. We will take the 11th 

to introduce the format of the new 

theme for the next nine months of the 

church year.  From 9:00 to 10:00 each 

Sunday morning, you are invited to at-

tend the Connections Hour.  We will 

meet in the Fellowship Hall for a few 

minutes of breakfast treats and socializ-

ing.  Our Youth and Children will go to 

the Senior High Room for Music Con-

nections and then to a service connec-

tion class.  Adults may attend a Sunday 

school class or may remain in the Fel-

lowship Hall for table talk groups.  Letôs 

take time to make connections with old 

and new friends.  Come be a part of 

bible study, conversations about our 

church, and service oriented activities!    

 

Have questions?  Call Susan Simpson, 

478-474-4411 or  

John Putzke, 904-536-2596 

July 2016 Newsletter Financial  

Summary    Actual %  

  Budgeted Variance of Budget 

Revenues (June):     

      Total Pledges & Loose Offerings  $28,537.00  $34,909.17  ($6,372.17) $0.82  

     Regular Givers - No Pledge $1,130.00  $5,333.33  ($4,203.33) $0.21  

      Interest  $54.51  $0.00  $54.51  N/A 

     Misc. Wash $106.30  $0.00  $106.30  N/A 

     Special Offerings $482.00  $0.00  $482.00  N/A 

Total Revenue $30,309.81  $40,242.50  ($9,932.69) $0.75  

     

Revenues (YTD):     

      Total Pledges & Loose Offerings  $190,746.26  $174,545.85  $16,200.41  $1.09  

     Regular Givers - No Pledge $6,675.00  $31,999.98  ($25,324.98) $0.21  

      Interest  $323.58  $0.00  $323.58  N/A 

     Misc. Wash $700.54  $0.00  $700.54  N/A 

     Special Offerings $4,685.87  $0.00  $4,685.87  N/A 

Total Revenue $203,131.25  $206,545.83  ($3,414.58) $0.98  

     

Expenses (June):     

    Budgeted Expenses $32,045.18  $40,557.31  ($8,512.13) $0.79  

    Special Offerings $0.00  $0.00  $0.00  N/A 

   Total Expenses $32,045.18  $40,557.31  ($8,512.13) $0.79  

     

Expenses (YTD):     

    Budgeted Expenses $215,961.46  $243,343.86  ($27,382.40) $0.89  

    Special Offerings $4,338.77  $0.00  $4,338.77  N/A 

   Total Expenses $220,300.23  $243,343.86  ($23,043.63) $0.91  

     

YTD Net  Over/(Under) ($17,168.98)    

Please give personal thought to, and be in prayer for, your 2017 

Stewardship Pledge.  Our annual Stewardship Campaign will be-

gin soon and your participation is vitally important during this 

time of transition.  

FINANCIAL  SNAPSHOTðAUGUST 

Congregational Care Committee is extending an invi-

tation to any current or former ordained elder to help us continue our monthly Com-

munion Service at Carlyle Place. A volunteer is needed for the third Thursday of each 

month at 1:30 p.m.  Look for dates on the blue insert in the weekly worship bulletin.  If 

you have questions or need more information, please contact Gail Walker, at 478-361-

5324 or ngswalker@cox.net 

Celebrating the lives of those 
who have been called home  

REPORT FROM   

NOMINATING   

COMMITEE  

The new Elders-Elect for the Class 

of 2018 are: 

Sam G. Alderman, III 

Jeff Denny 

Judy Hill 

Amy Maley 

Joe Watwood 
 

Co-Chairs: Gail Walker and Sandra 

Ridgeway would like to extend a  

special Thanks to the committee 

members (Austin Emener, Virginia 

Cowsert, Brenda Felts, Gail Newark 

and Ron Wolfe) for their work on 

CONGREGATIONAL  CARE 

COMMITTEE  



 

 During this time of transition from a full time pastor to an interim pastor, we recognize that 

there are a wide range of feelings among our members and friends.  To give an opportunity 

for everyone to express their feelings and to offer ideas about how we can move forward and 

focus on our shared ministry, we are setting up listening sessions with Rebecca Blackwell, 

who preached for us on July 31st and will also preach on September 4th.    We also plan to 

have a member of Flint River Presbyteryôs Committee on Ministry at each session.   

 

 Rebecca Blackwell is semi-retired and was formerly the Coordinating Presbyter of 

Cherokee Presbytery.  She has worked with other churches in transition and is looking for-

ward to assisting us at this time in our churchôs life.  She will be providing  

information that will be sent to the congregation prior to the meetings so that we can prayer-

fully prepare for the sessions. 

 

 The Listening Groups will be held on Wednesday, September 14 and Thursday, 

September 15 at various times to accommodate as many schedules as we can.  Members and 

regular visitors are encouraged to attend at least one session.  The sessions will be held at the 

following times: 
   

 Wednesday, September 14 6:00 ï 8:00 p.m. 

 Thursday, September 15 10:00 a.m. ï noon 

 Thursday, September 15 2:00 ï 4:00 p.m. 

 Thursday, September 15 6:00 ï 8:00 p.m.   
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We will  

continue to 

have one  

worship  

service on  

Sunday  

indefinitely.   

The Session  

believes that 

the entire  

congregation 

worshipping 

together has 

and will  

continue to 

bring healing 

to the 

church.  

SUNDAY  MORN-

ING  WORSHIP 

Sunday morning  

coffee time will  

continue to be at 

9:30 AM  

There Will be no re-

freshments  served 

during this time.  

The Womenôs Bible Study will be starting back up on Wednesday, September 21, 2016.  We 

will be doing a study by Priscilla Shirer called ñHe Speaks to Meò. 

This seven session study is about better positioning ourselves to hear from God.  

ñBy listening to God's voice and obeying Him, women will be drawn into a closer relationship to 

God that brings a deeper desire to serve Him faithfully.ò   

Workbooks are $14 and will be available at the first class.    

Questions? Contact Jeanne Roddenberry 477-9709 or  

jerodden93@gmail.com. 

WOMENôS BIBLE  STUDY  

L ISTENING  GROUPS 

COFFEE TIME  

mailto:jerodden93@gmail.com


 

SESSION MEETING  HIGHTLIGHTS ðAUGUST 

Dear Northminster, 

 My name is Jennifer Whitehead and I am very excited to be selected as your new  

administrative assistant.  Christina is doing a wonderful job training me and Iôm already  

learning names and faces.  Thank you so much to all who have already given me such warm wel-

comes!   

 A little about myself ð I have been married for 15 years and have three children, two 

daughters who are 13 and 10 attending the Academy for Classical Education, and a son who is also 

13 attending Mt. DeSales.  After working weekends at the Museum of Arts and Sciences for almost 

5 years, I chose to seek a weekday position with the opportunity to continue working with great 

people.  I feel very blessed to have found and been accepted to this position.   

 I look forward to meeting each of you over time and greatly appreciate your patience in helping me learn names and put them 

with the smiling faces to which they belong!   

        In Chirst, 

        Jennifer Whitehead 

GREETINGS FROM  NEW ADMINISTRATIVE  ASSISTANT 

¶ Heard a devotional by John Putzke who recited a poem about falling into a hole in the sidewalk repeatedly, but learning more each 

time about how to recover more quickly. 

¶ Heard a report from Sandra Lewis who represented  

¶ Northminster at Presbyteryôs reading of the 2015 Sessional  

¶ minutes in Fort Valley. 

¶ Learned Rebecca Blackwell is available to host listening  

¶ sessions for NPC congregation on September 14 and 15. 

¶ Approved Jennifer Whitehead to be employed as the NPC Administrative Assistant. 

¶ Heard a report from Sandra Ridgeway and Gail Walker about the nominees for the office of Elder. 

¶ Approved September 11th as the date for a Congregational Meeting to elect Elders, followed by a brief NPC, Inc. meeting. 

¶ Approved a request by the Property Committee to replace  

¶ carpeting in upstairs areas. 

¶ Discussed plans for communion at Carlyle Place to continue on a monthly basis. 

¶ Approved a request from Presbytery for NPC to participate in the ñRipples of the Riverò Campaign. 

 Our committee is active in local, presbytery, and world projects and would 

like for anyone interested in joining our committee to contact Ann Weaver, Mod-

erator, at ann.weaver@cox.net or at 477-3359.  

 On the local level we support Loaves and Fishes with money, food and 

hygiene items (see weekly bulletin for a more complete listing), and gently used 

clothing. Also Northminster supports Habitat for Humanity and there are two new 

homes being dedicated in October.  NPC gives a new vacuum to each new home 

owner.  You can help with this by marking your check to NPC and designating it 

ñHabitat Vacuumsò. 

 This Fall the Outreach and Evangelism Committee is excited over a Pres-

byterian project, ñFeed My Lambsò, on October 2nd.  We will help monetarily and 

also by packing food packets to be distributed to the needy.  This is an event that 

the entire family can help with.  Check the upcoming bulletins and Newsletter for 

more details.   

 We also support Les and Cindy Morgan, our missionaries in Bangladesh. 

They are in a dangerous part of the world at this time. In fact, Cindy has remained 

in the States while Les returned to their mission field hoping to help bring peace in 

this time and place of unrest.  

OUTREACH  & E VANGELISM  

What a wonderful congregation 
we have her at Northminster!  
Thank you so much for all of 
the thoughtful kindnesses and 
concerns you have shown to me 
and my family during a diffi-
cult time!  Please know how 
much your thoughts and 
prayers have meant to us.  
Sincerely,  
Lala Scales  

SPECIAL  THANKS ! 

mailto:ann.weaver@cox.net

